Meeting Minutes
Thursday, February 4, 2016
8 AM
A. Welcome (Dawn Owczarski, President)
B. Principal’s Report (Mr. Mefford, Principal)
· Mr. Mefford is at Central Office for a meeting.
C. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer) 
· We received a check for $3,300 from Kroger (95 households are registered).
· Received a $1,000 from National Bank of Blacksburg for the Guest Author.
· Received $963 from Box Tops.
· We received $50 from Restaurant Night from Mellow Mushroom.
D. Teacher’s Committee Update
· Mrs. Friedberg needs size 5/6 elastic waist pants for boys and girls.
· Sylvia ordered the remaining snowflake requests for $133.  We still have a few gift cards to purchase.
· Mrs. Shealor is heading up a wellness challenge for the teachers/staff at Beeks.  
· She is asking PTO to consider purchasing exercise equipment for the school for teachers to use on their breaks.

· PTO will request donations of used equipment (taxable donation).

· Will give it two weeks – if no donations, PTO will contribute $750 towards purchasing a piece of exercise equipment.
E. School Start Time (Connie Froggatt, MCPS Board Member)
· The school start times are not changing for next year.

· Dr. Miear’s recommendations have been released online.

· He will research other options so that secondary students wouldn’t have to start so early without flip-flopping the start times for elementary and secondary students.  

· Looking into possibly adding more buses and drivers.
F. Committee Updates
· Guest Author (February 29th) – CeCe Bell

· With the $1000 grant, we will pay the guest author $800 and use the remaining $200 to help subsidize early book orders.

· Can only subsidize 75 early orders.

· Jamie Baisden made a motion to subsidize an extra $200 for pre-orders.  This money can come from Books for Breakfast.  The motion passed.

· Read-A-Thon (February 29th – March 13th)

· Melody would like to offer a Kindle Fire and class pizza party for the Top Reader and Top Fundraiser.

· She would also like to offer $25 Barnes & Noble gift cards to the Top Reader and Top Fundraiser in each class.

· There will also be a prize for the class with the most class participation.

· There will be raffles for all students who participate.

· PTO will cash in Labels for Education points to get gift cards.  We have about $200 worth of gift card points.

· Melody is asking PTO for $400 to help fund her prizes.  

· PTO will front-load this and then receive the money back from the money we earn from the fundraiser.

· The money earned from the Read-A-Thon will go towards a long-term project of building an outdoor track at Beeks.  This will cost about $20,000.

· Boys’ Night/Girls’ Night is set for March 9th (boys) and April 6th (girls) 

· Both events will be held at Beeks from 6:30-8:00pm.

· The theme for both events is a square dance/rodeo.
